The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County 
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from June 19, 2017
Grantsville Branch ~ 5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Karl Schwalm (arrived at 5:10PM), Tina Buckel, Carol Newman, Wendy Sharpless (arrived at 5:05PM) and Rosie Cupler. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Director, Georgie Dawson and Kim Lishia. Jason Burkett, Financial Advisor with Edward Jones, also attended the meeting. 

Carol Newman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.
Minutes from previous meeting were reviewed by the group.  
· Rosie Cupler motioned to accept the minutes as presented and Tina Buckel seconded. The motion carried unanimously. 

The Financial Statements was received and filed.
The Director’s Report was reviewed and discussed by the group. 

Jason Burkett discussed details of investing funds with Edward Jones, including penalties for early withdrawals. He also talked about various options for building a successful investment portfolio and for determining the amount of risk to allow. Jason reviewed a hypothetical investment report and answered questions from the group. Jason Burkett left the meeting at 5:50PM.
Dr. Karl Schwalm stated that the Trustees would first need to accept an investment policy for The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County and then proceed with transferring an agreed on amount of funds to Edward Jones for investment purposes. 
Items of Old Business were discussed.

· Thomas Vose reported that staff evaluations will begin on July 1st. He shared a copy of the evaluation document that will be used with the group. Dr. Karl Schwalm discussed also doing reverse evaluations. The Trustees discussed a timeframe for evaluating the Director. 
· Thomas Vose reported that the heating and A/C in Grantsville and Oakland have all been repaired. 

· The roof drain repairs for Oakland are scheduled for next week.

· Thomas Vose informed the group that he had received a notice from the MD DLLR regarding a prior case. The notice stated that a 9-month penalty has been ordered before benefits can be collected. 

· All the Branch Libraries now have their FAX machines connected to gateways on the new phone system. 

· Thomas Vose briefly discussed payroll and told the Trustees that payroll processing would be moved back in-house using Sage50 software once ADP’s contract is expired. Sage50 Accounting software is what the Library has been using for many years for its financial functions. 
· The Garrett County Commissioners released the County’s FY18 budgets; the Library did not receive an increase in funding.

· Thomas Vose discussed the new Open Meetings Act requirements and informed the Trustees of an online class offered by the University of Maryland to help understand the Act. Dr. Karl Schwalm and Wendy Sharpless both volunteered to take the web class.
Items of New Business were discussed.

· Dr. Karl Schwalm continued the discussion on investments and the amount of risk to permit. He recommended the Library’s Investment Policy state guidelines of investing funds at a maximum 40% stocks and a maximum of 80% bonds.
Carol Newman made a motion for The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County’s Investment Policy to state strategic asset allocation guidelines of investing at a maximum 40% stocks and a maximum of 80% bonds. Rosie Cupler seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Carol then motioned that The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County’s Investment Portfolio with Edward Jones consist of 60% bonds and 40% stocks. Tina Buckel seconded the motion. The motion carried. 

· Carol Newman departed from the meeting at 6:00PM.

· Thomas Vose shared a letter from Robert Johnson with the Trustees, in which Mr. Johnson was appealing for his library privileges be reinstated. After discussion among the group, Wendy Sharpless motioned to reinstate Mr. Johnson’s library privileges. Wendy continued to motion that a letter be written to Mr. Johnson stating the conditions of the reinstatement and the consequences should he abuse the privilege. Rosie Cupler seconded the motion and all were in favor. 
· Diane Kisner, Manager of the Kitzmiller Branch Library, requested that her Branch be open to patrons for 4 hours on Saturday, July 22, 2017, which is Kitzmiller Homecoming Day celebration. Kitzmiller Branch is not normally open on Saturdays. 
Tina Buckel made a motion to allow the Kitzmiller Branch Library be open to patrons for 4 hours on Saturday, July 22, 2017. Wendy Sharpless seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

· Tina Buckel departed from the meeting at 6:15PM.

· Thomas Vose posed the possibility of the Library initiating a program allowing the distribution of student library cards in the County’s school system. He will work on the details and present it to the Trustees at a later meeting.
The next Trustee meeting will be on July 17, 2017 at 5:00PM. The meeting is scheduled for the Friendsville Branch. 
Wendy Sharpless made a motion to close Open Session and move to Executive Session. Rosie Cupler seconded the motion and the motion carried. Dr. Karl Schwalm closed the Open Session meeting at 6:33PM and the remaining group went into Executive Session.

